
 
TOWN of WOOLSEY 

 
Regular Meeting               July 8, 2019 
 
 
Mayor Laggis opened the meeting at 7:04pm. In attendance were Mayor Laggis as well as 
Councilman Carden, Councilman Wright and Councilman Gilson. Daryl Hicks, the Chairman 
of the Board of the Fayette County Development Authority gave a presentation to the Town 
Council explaining what the FCDA does and how it impacts Woolsey. Their job is to recruit 
businesses to the county, which would bring jobs and tax dollars to Fayette County, which in 
turn helps the Town of Woolsey and its citizens.  
 
The minutes of the June meeting were approved, with Councilman Carden making the motion 
to approve them and he was seconded by Councilman Gilson. Motion passed. 
 
The Financial Report (see attached) was approved, with Councilman Wright making the 
motion to approve an he was seconded by Councilman Carden. Motion passed. Discussion 
was had about obtaining a debit card for purchases that have to be made, instead of having 
to reimburse the purchaser. Clerk will look into feasibility.  
 
Old Business 
1. Transportation/Intersection Update – still no decision made, but the dual timed signals 
were ruled out as not passing the level of service to make it possible. Another option was 
also discussed, which is a roundabout by the Chevron and a light with turn lane by the WCC. 
Concern that the turn lane could back up the roundabout. Transportation committee meeting 
will be held on 7/9/19. 
 
New Business 
1. Rain Gutter for Town Hall – Rain washing away the mulch on the side of building. 
Councilman Gilson made a motion to spend up to $800 for a gutter to be installed and he was 
seconded by Councilman Wright. Motion passed. 
 
2. Zoning Administrator/Enforcement – it was decided to look into hiring or contracting a 
zoning administrator to take it off of the Council. Will also look to possibly do the permitting 
instead of Woolsey citizens having to obtain a letter from the Town and then deal with 
Fayette County. 
 
3. 6 Month Revenue and Expense Comparison – everything appears to be on target. 
 
4. Other – Councilman Wright is looking into building something for public notices. 
 
 
With no more business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Stacey Collins 
Town Clerk 


